
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
17th March 2020 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Thank you for your continued support during this difficult period. 

As a school we are being as proactive as we can. We are implementing the following actions: 

 Educating the students about the importance of washing hands with soap, regularly, for 20 seconds. 
 Putting appropriate advice around school. E.g. GOV.uk posters and reminding students to wash their 

hands and promote good hygiene. 
 We are ensuring that we have hand sanitisers and wipes in all areas for students and staff to access. 
 Working with our cleaning staff to strengthen our regular, robust and thorough cleaning regime for 

regularly touched objects and surfaces. 
 Carefully contingency planning for possible changes to guidance offered by the government and 

ensuring that all the resources that will be required by students are available either online or as paper 
copies.   

 
We also: 

 Follow a routine cleaning programme with emphasis on frequently touched objects and surfaces 

 Provide adequate supplies for good hygiene, including clean and functional handwashing stations, 
soap, paper towels etc.  

 Follow PHE guidance regarding school closures, if necessary 
 

We will continue to give you regular updates as and when necessary.  If we are in a situation where we have 
to close the school either through the advice received from the government or in any other situation, we will 
update our website immediately and text all parents.   In this event we have ensured that there is provision 
in place for all of our students to access their learning at home providing they have access to the internet.   
 
Access to online learning for all year groups can be found on the school website under “Quick Links”.  On the 
school website, students can access: 

 Google Classroom - each student has a personal login where they can access materials set by their 

teacher.   

 OneDrive - all students have access to OneDrive where they can save and share their own work.   

 Outlook school accounts - students also have their email account which they can use to contact their 

teachers.   

Moreover, we have set up an email account to support children who forget their passwords for other online 
IT resources: Passwords@bchs.co.uk 
 
Students should email this address from their school outlook account in the event they need their password 
resetting. 
 

http://www.bchs.co.uk/quick-links/quick-links/online-learning
https://edu.google.com/intl/en-GB/products/classroom/?modal_active=none
https://onedrive.live.com/about/en-gb/signin/
https://login.microsoftonline.com/common/oauth2/authorize?client_id=00000002-0000-0ff1-ce00-000000000000&redirect_uri=https%3a%2f%2foutlook.office365.com%2fowa%2f&resource=00000002-0000-0ff1-ce00-000000000000&response_mode=form_post&response_type=code+id_token&scope=openid&msafed=0&client-request-id=74b0c916-eebe-4106-8441-aad1ed71c637&protectedtoken=true&nonce=637201160142293990.dfa89375-049b-4769-8eed-5b9f582aa2b3&state=DctBEoAgCEBRrOk4JIKKHAdH27bs-rF4f_cTAJzhCIkioF2UqZROpTKbmNG9Hh8m2pCqTazaDcfeC9u0pw125ykp3iu_n-cf&sso_reload=true
mailto:Passwords@bchs.co.uk


There are a further range of resources which are internet based our children can access. Please see our 
website for further details. 
 
For children and families who do not have access to the internet we will provide work packs and paper-based 
access to resources.   
 
All of our students have been briefed on how to access their learning online and we are working closely with 
our colleagues at Blackburn with Darwen Council, Public Health England and the government to ensure that 
the safety and well-being of our children and staff continues to be our only priority. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

Mrs D Atkinson 
Headteacher 

http://www.bchs.co.uk/quick-links/quick-links/online-learning
mailto:DAtkinson963@bchs.co.uk
mailto:DAtkinson963@bchs.co.uk

